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 BACK TO SCHOOL BRUNCH 

Our annual Back to School Brunch, affectionately known as “To Hell with the 

Bell”, is scheduled for September 7, 2021. Please pencil in the date and stay tuned. 

In person or virtual? The Executive Committee will make the choice based on the 

health and safety of CRTA members. X 

AGM and ELECTIONS 

Although there are uncertainties as to when we can hold an AGM and elections for the 2021-22 year, 

we are seeking nominations for all positions in preparation for voting in the future. 

If you are a member in good standing and would like to nominate yourself or another member in good 

standing for an executive position, please submit the nominee’s information in writing to Audrey 

Anthony at louaud@telus.net by May 19, 2021.  The nominee must agree in writing to accept the 

nomination.  If an in person meeting can be held, nominations will also be accepted from the floor at 

the meeting as long as the nominee is present to accept.  Positions to be filled are: 

President; Vice- President; Secretary; Treasurer; Directors; Delegates to the BCRTA Conference and 

AGM: mornings of Sept. 29 & 30; Oct.1, 2021 

The current executive committee members have agreed to remain in place until a new executive 

committee is duly elected.  A thousand thanks to this group of dedicated volunteers who continue to 

work for members during unusual circumstances. 

President’s Report 

To the popular tune of Jolene, Dolly Parton sings: “Vaccine, vaccine, 

vaccine, vaccine, I’m begging of you, please don’t hesitate”.  For weeks 

now, those words have resonated as we have received the first dose.  

While we await the second jab, we reward ourselves with flights of fancy:  

hugs; gatherings with family, friends and colleagues; travel; indoor dining- 

the list is endless and filled with hope.    

 The CRTA Executive Committee continues to meet via Zoom.  We even recorded a greeting to be 

broadcast in the fall at BCRTA’s annual Conference and AGM!  BCRTA’s Board and Committees are 

actively engaged in advocacy, support and services for members.  Visit the BCRTA web site at 

www.bcrta.ca for news, important updates and Branch newsletters.   

Our connections to over 800 colleagues locally and 17000 across BC remain strong.  In the classic 

words sung by Dame Vera Lynne, “We’ll meet again”!  In the meantime, in between times, stay safe 

and well.         Caroline 

  

Caroline 

   

 

mailto:jennfb@shaw.ca
mailto:louaud@telus.net
http://www.bcrta.ca/
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June 1 is Intergenerational Day! 

 

 

 

https://bcrta.ca/coquitlam/ 

TABLE OFFICERS 

PRESIDENT 

Caroline Malm  

(604) 461-0008 

caroline@malm.ca 

 

VICE-PRESIDENT 

Teresa Grandinetti 

(604) 230-5411 
tgrandin@uniserve.com 

 

SECRETARY 

Lynne Sowerby 

(604) 939-5239 

sowerby@shaw.ca 

TREASURER 

Howard Spence 

(604) 936-8320 

hwspence@gmail.com 

DIRECTORS 

SEPTEMBER  BRUNCH 

Audrey Anthony 

(604) 937-3086 

louaud@telus.net 

MEMBERSHIP/ MEMBER 

CONTACT 

John Pope 

(604) 461-7355 

tipope1@hotmail.com 

 

DOOR PRIZES/GIFTS 

Margrete Wylie 

(604) 464-1788 

stan_wylie@telus.net 

 

 

CRTA 2020– 
2021 

EXECUTIVE 

1.Stone 

2.Bookkeeper 

https://bcrta.ca/coquitlam/
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DIRECTORS cont’d 

PHONING 

Lynda Parsons 

(604) 939-9897 

lrparsons@telus.net 

LUNCHEON/SOCIALS 

Maria Santone 

(604) 936-2869 

msantone@hotmail.com 

 

WELCOME/DOOR PRIZES 

Vicki Stacey 

(604) 936-9040 

akrod@telus.net  

SUNSHINE 

Dale Linton 

(604) 937-5113 

sewgrl1@gmail.com 

POLICIES/PROCEDURES 

Jennifer Blenkinsop 

(604) 461-4088 

jennfb@shaw.ca 

GEN MTG SPEAKERS 

Fran Mitchell 

(604) 936-1120 

fmitchell@telus.net 

BURSARIES 

Henry Thiessen 

(604) 939- 9906 

tsen@telus.net  

 

DIRECTOR-AT-LARGE 

Jeannine Silvestrone 
Sylver_star7@hotmail.com 

 
NEWSLETTER EDITORS 

Caroline Malm 

Audrey Anthony 

Jennifer Blenkinsop 

FORMATTING 

Howard Malm 

CRTA 2020 – 2021 
EXECUTIVE 

Here is the latest news from the Teachers' Pension Plan.  Fund 

returns for the year 2020 came in at 10.5%.  Annual returns from 

March 31, 2020 to March 31, 2021 were estimated to be between 

 16% and 17%.  Our 5-year average is 8.1%, ahead of the 6% required for our 

pensions to be fully funded.  So the news at this time is outstanding, especially 

considering all the uncertainties of the past year.  

Of course, this can give rise to pension envy, with folks complaining that we are 

living high on taxpayer dollars.  Just remind them that your pension is based on 

your contributions over the years, including employer contributions made in lieu 

of higher salaries.  Your pension is also funded in great part by investment returns, 

and we are all so fortunate to have a pension plan which is so well managed.  Of 

that, others can rightly be envious! 

Howard Spence 

BCRTA GOLDEN STAR AWARDS 2021 

Congratulations to all participants in these outstanding programs that feature 

the interaction of BC public school students with seniors: 

Real Acts of Caring: Mundy Road Elementary School, Coquitlam:  Teacher 

Harriett Chang 

G is for Grandfriend: Ray Shepherd Elementary School, Surrey: Teachers Ellen 

Petersson and Lisa Tomé   

Teens to Seniors Art: Sentinel Secondary School, West Vancouver:  Teacher 

Laura Fitzpatrick 

Intergenerational Program:  Thetis Island Elementary School, Thetis Island:  

Teacher Genny Redman 

Kudos to all involved! 

 

mailto:Sylver_star7@hotmail.com


 

Page | 4 

Coquitlam Retired Teachers’ Association 

 

 

 

 In Memoriam 

The CRTA regrets to announce the passing of the following 

District 43 colleague.  We extend our heartfelt condolences to 

her family and friends. 

Shirley Shaw:  March 23, 2021 

We know that some of our members have suffered the loss of loved ones and friends 

during the pandemic.  We hope it helps to know that we are thinking of you.  

CRTA Sunshine Coordinator Dale Linton sends cards to those who 

are ill or to family members in the case of bereavement. 

  Please update her at (604) 937-5113. 

 

Scholarship Opportunity from Johnson Insurance 

Since 1998, the Johnson scholarship program has awarded over $1,000,000 in scholarships and academic 
grants to students across Canada.  Applicants must fall into one of the following categories: 
 have a parent/guardian or grandparent who has a home or auto policy through Johnson; 
 have a parent/guardian or grandparent who is a member/employee of a Johnson recognized group 

(BCRTA), and has a home or auto policy or group benefit plan through Johnson; have a 
parent/guardian or grandparent who is a member/employee of a Johnson recognized group (BCRTA), 
but does not have a home or auto policy or group benefit plan through Johnson.  Please see the online 
application form to obtain full requirements and submission instructions. If you require further 
information, please call toll free 1-866-544-2673 or email scholarshipfund@johnson.ca 

Scholarship Amount 

Johnson will award 50 scholarships each valued at $1,000 to students attending a post-secondary 
educational institution in Canada in the fall of 2021. 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR 

Tuesday June 1:  Intergenerational Day: Make connections! 

Wednesday June 2:  CRTA AGM:  tba 

Thursday July 1:  Canada Day 

Wednesday August 4:  CRTA Newsletter 

Thursday, Friday September 29, 30:  BCRTA Conference 

Saturday October 1:  BCRTA AGM 

 

Food for thought… 

1. What word of five letters has 

only one left when two are 

removed? 

2. What English word has three 

consecutive double letters? 

Answers appear elsewhere in this 

newsletter 

 

https://ca.surveygizmo.com/s3/50021428/2018-Johnson-Scholarship-Application
https://ca.surveygizmo.com/s3/50021428/2018-Johnson-Scholarship-Application
mailto:scholarshipfund@johnson.ca

